




Minutes: One correction – It’s Cindy McPherson, not Sydney. Accepted as amended.

Announcements: 

-HUD announced Tier 2 awards. MCOC received all but the Shaw House Supportive Services Only programs. No Planning Grants were awarded in Tier 2, those may be announced later.

-Greg Skillman joined us today to talk about the Homeless Veterans Networking Group. Greg is a co-chair of this group along with Susie Whittington. HVNG meets the third Friday of each month from 9:30 to 11:00 at Togus. Greg would like to invite all interested MCOC members and agencies to attend, and hopes his visit here today will increase collaboration and establish an ongoing relationship between the two groups. The HVNG focus is on working with homeless veterans and connecting them to services housing and healthcare. Their next meeting will be on the 27th. They also coordinate the annual Veterans’ Stand Down which will be on October 18th this year. They're looking for volunteers and providers interested in participating. They typically see about 75 to 100 veterans. They provide clothing boots and other items in addition to services and information. HVNG also hosts quarterly summits at Togus, the next will be Friday July 25th and all are invited to attend. 

Steering Committee : 

-Has drafted a new version of the MCOC Governance. 

-Paula spoke about the Shelter Directors Forum. 

-The group also discussed HUD TA questions.

-Regarding the new governance - the language under Article 9 is concerned only with New Projects. Will MCOC be scoring Renewal Projects? The Scoring Committee will rank Renewals, but not through a ‘selection’ process. This can be modified if needed but the committee wanted it to be flexible enough to allow for any changes.

MOTION: to accept draft Governance by Wes, 2nd by Betty, PASSED with no objections. Heather will finalize and send to Paula to post on the Maine Homeless Planning website.

Project Committee: is awaiting more information from HUD regarding the reallocation process.

Scoring Committee: has been outlined in the new governance but has still not had a formal meeting. They need to establish meetings, membership, chairs etc. Anyone interested should contact Donna Kelley or Ginny Dill.

Resource Committee: met on Tuesday. 

-They're still working on orientation documentation and they want to keep committee membership lists for all committees up to date. 

-They are working with the Augusta Career Center to coordinate a job training workshop. 

-The committee will be visiting Tedford Housing to talk about their programs, needs, challenges etc. and to provide technical assistance and support.

- Betty added that there are still a few seats left on the committee so people should sign up while they still can! 

Data Committee: 

-Just posted a template on data quality for the COC to review. 

-HMIS Team presented on new data standards. Some data elements are no longer required but Data Committee recommends we continue to collect them because we are using them. 

-A MOTION was made seconded and PASSED with no opposition that we at least continue to collect the zip code data element because it is vital to so many of our reports.

-Bowman will be visiting Maine August 5th through 7th to provide training and information. All grantees and all users should attend. 

-The Data Committee is also working to reinstitute HMIS User Group meetings.

-Megan Spencer is the point person for putting together our Data Quality Plan, including enforceable agreements and monitoring of the timeliness of data entry. Megan will bring a draft of this document to MCOC in August for feedback and comments, another draft will be reviewed in September, and the final must be done by October 1st. 

-The HMIS survey related to our TA has so far received a 50% response rate. People still have a few more days to complete the survey so if you have not done so please do. The information will be valuable to have when Bowman is here.

Policy Committee:  

-Had its first meeting on May 30th. 

-Vickey and Cullen are co-chairs. All notes and information have been posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. Next meeting will be July 15th at 4 o'clock.

-The House and Senate have recently approved their versions of the HUD budget. 

-The Main State Legislature is out of session so this is a good time to contact your local representatives. 

-The state says they will no longer reimburse municipalities for assistance provided to anyone without proper documentation of their citizenship status. This particularly impacts Portland, Bangor and Lewiston-Auburn who say they will continue to provide such assistance for now.

-The Shelter Directors Forum will be held this coming Monday from 9 to 4 at MaineHousing. All Executive Directors should plan to be there. Topics will include: Call Point, information regarding turn-away clients and data, Statewide Homeless Council information, other announcements and general information. The hope is most of the meeting will be discussion. 

Statewide Homeless Council updates:

-Lots of talk regarding the funding committees- one requesting additional funding from the Legislature and the other looking at how to base funding on performance measures. 

-DHHS updates: PATH will no longer be serving “at risk”, only literally homeless.

HUD Technical Assistance: Two questions were submitted. 1) regarding methodology and implementation of reallocation, and 2) is reallocation only available at a project level - as in ‘all or nothing’ - or can it be done line by line by removing this or that item from a larger budget, but continuing to fund other parts of a particular project. Also, does the Collaborative Applicant have to submit such questions to HUD, or can the Chairs or any agency submit them?  Melany suggested that, while anyone or any agency can submit questions, they should come from the Collaborative Applicant or the Continuum as a whole, through the Chairs. She also suggested questions be specific enough to get the information we need but general enough to apply to the entire continuum. Also, to use HUD’s own language and reference their goals as much as possible in the questions. 

A MOTION was made by Chet, seconded by Cindy, to have Heather and Steering draft these questions and submit them to HUD.  PASSED without opposition.

Melany Mondello from TAC and Anne Gass from ABG Consulting joined us today in response to Portland and Maine Continuum requests for technical assistance regarding Coordinated Assessment and Program Evaluation and Monitoring. They anticipate having 2 to 3 in person meetings with the committee members and ongoing phone and email check-ins. The full group will meet again in Sept. and they hope to wrap this up by Dec. Cindy said the performance measurement group that has been meeting already has done a lot of the mapping of resources that will help inform these other committees. The committees will be making recommendations to each Continuum. The Continuums will make any final decisions on how to proceed.

HUD used to use the term Coordinated Assessment interchangeably with the term Centralized Intake, but many large rural Continuums did not like the Centralized Intake concept. Coordinated Assessment still needs to cover the entire area served by the Continuum and needs to assess whether or not someone fits a particular program, and if not, where can they go. 

-We should probably begin focusing on one particular area, agency, or with a certain target population, and ramp up from there. 

-ESG and COC funded agencies must participate, but obviously we need non- funded participation as well. 

-There are four basic models, the first being a call in process like 211. The “One Place” model might work in a municipality such as Portland but would not work over the Maine Continuum area. Many people like the “No Wrong Door” approach, meaning no matter where someone may initially go, they would have access to the same level of information they would need to connect to shelter and other resources. DHHS has a statewide hotline in place. Maine also has a 211 system. Assessments could be done through such a hotline process. They are intended to be preliminary and not to screen callers for eligibility. 

-In terms of monitoring and performance, HUD will still look at funding and compliance level information, but COCs will need to monitor projects and programs for performance based on the type and population served. Evaluations will set baselines, targets, and measurable outcomes. 

-ESG programs and COC programs will need to work more closely together and HUD expects the Continuums to monitor and evaluate ESG programs and work with them to establish criteria to help inform decisions on how ESG funding is allocated. Once these guidelines are established we will need to spread the word through the Statewide and Regional Homeless Councils as well as the COCs so that everyone will know what is expected.

Other Announcements: 

-It is Pride Week throughout Maine. Frannie Peabody Center will be participating in the parade in Portland this Saturday. 

-City of Bangor and their local LAA have been discussing ways to utilize Shelter Plus Care to serve Chronically Homeless in that area. 

-Kennebec Behavioral Health has open units for homeless with PNMI level supports. 

Next meeting:  July 17, 2014 from 1:00-3:00 pm at the Library Conference Rooms
Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  June 19, 2014


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 





Maine 


Continuum of Care








Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Augusta:  (I did not have the attendance list when drafting the minutes – let me know if I missed anyone)


Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Heather Lea (Bread of Life Ministries, Melody Fitch (Family Violence Project), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Betty King (Greater Bath Collaborative), Greg Skillman (Togas VA), Chet Barnes (DHHS), Donna Kelley (KBH), Melany Mondello (TAC), Anne Gass (ABG Consulting), Sandra Kimball (VOA), Betty Palmer (MMHS), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings) 


Bangor: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Gail Garrow (OHI), Christine Roberts (HUD), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC Hope House), Tiffany Albert (Shaw House), Kristi Piniarski (Community Health & Counseling Services), Katherine Perkins (Spruce Run Womancare)


Portland: Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Heather Rhoda (Frannie Peabody), Wes Phinney (SHC)


Lewiston: 


Machias: Ø


Presque Isle:  Ø


Farmington:  Ø
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